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October  

11 Zoo Excursion F/1  

18      T20 Blast Yr 5/6 Boort 

19 Yr 10 Basketball East Loddon 

25 School Dental Visit 

26 House Athletics Sports 

 

November  

  5      Report Writing Day  

          (Student Free Day) 

  6      Melbourne Cup Day 

          Public Holiday 

  8      Yr 5/6 Science Trip 

  9      Remembrance Day ceremony 

23 Messenger DOGS F/6 St Patõs 

28 Year 10 Dinner 

 

December  

5-7      Year 10 Exams 

11 Moving Up Day 

12 Year 6 Lunch 

14 Last Day Year 9 

17 Speech Night 

18 Activities 

19 Year 7/8 Sleepover Bendigo 

20 Pool Day 

21 Interview Day 
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Welcome 

Welcome back for term four. We hope that you have all had a great holiday break! 
Over the holidays we have had maintenance works in action at school. The driveway/
parking area at the front of the school has had a major revamp with a concrete all 
access parking area and footpath constructed, a lawn area under construction and two 
gravel car parks created. This will not only make the area aesthetically pleasing but 
also creates a much safer area for pedestrians and cars. We have also had a number of 
trees trimmed and branches removed to ensure that we have complied with our 
Arborist report and making our grounds as safe as possible. 

Thank you to our cleaners Ken and Jenny, groundsman Bill, gardener Judy and 
maintenance man Laurie for all the work that they have completed over the break to 
have the school ready for our return. 

General Primary Teacher 

We are pleased to announce that Miss Julie Boyer was the successful applicant for the 
Year 3/4 Generalist Primary Teacher position advertised last term. Julie will officially 
take up the position in week three as she is currently on leave as she gets married this 
Saturday. We extend our best wishes to Julie and Gavin on this very special occasion. 

School Performance Report 

This week we have received our 2018 School Performance Report from the 

Department of Education. A schoolôs overall performance group represents its 

combined performance on the Achievement, School Climate, Student Attitudes, 

Engagement and Participation domains. This year our overall performance group is 

Influence, which is the highest performance group. Influence is where the school 

performance is high or very high. This level of performance is maintained consistently 

over three years or is on a positive trajectory with the school acting as an influencer 

and system leader. I congratulate our entire school community on this yearôs 

performance and thank you all for the work that has gone into achieving this 

outstanding performance level. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Principalõs News 

House Athletics Sports  

Friday, 26th October  

at Mitchell Park  

Music Lessons 

Please note that payments for  
music lessons are now due.   
Term 4 needs to be paid 

before lessons can commence. 
Please contact the office if you 

wish to start a payment plan. 

October is Walk to School Month  



Page 2 

Year F -6 News  

Welcome back everyone to Term 4. I hope everyone is rested 
and ready for what is traditionally the busiest, but usually the 
best term. 

Workers of the Week 

Ruby Mitchell improving her reading this term. 

Toby Peter for being an extra special helper and trying  
  his best at the end of term. 
William Hercott for persistence with his maths. 

Zac Manton for doing a really good job with all the maths 
  activities on the last day of term. 

Classroom Cup 

Congratulations to Foundation/Year 1 on winning the 

Classroom Cup. 

 

Year F/1 Zoo Trip 

The Year F/1 and extra students are travelling by bus to the 
Melbourne Zoo on Thursday 11th October (tomorrow) A 
reminder that they need to be at school by 7.30am. They need 
to wear school uniform and a coat. Students need to take their 
lunch, snacks, and water bottle in a small backpack. They will 
be buying their tea at Calder Park on the way home, so please 
have a named envelope with their money in it, which is to be 
handed to the teachers. $15 spending money can be also taken. 

Letôs hope the weather will be nice. 

 Numeracy Day 

Congratulations  to Miss Fox and her Year 7/8 students who 
successfully ran a very interesting and engaging Numeracy 
morning on the last day of term. The students participating 
learnt lots of new games and skills, whilst having fun with 
maths. The student presenters were awesome and there is 
going to be some really good teachers and communicators  
amongst them. Well done to everyone involved. It was a 
good way to end the term. 

Bully Stopper of the Month 

 
 
 

Congratulations to Sophie Twigg who achieved the Bully 
Stopper of the Month Award. 

¶ For being a great help in the Year F/1 room, helping 

them with their readers and work. 

¶ Kind, helpful, caring personality, who has empathy for 

other students and looks out for other students. 

¶ In game situations she follows the rules, is a good 

sport and makes sure everyone is getting a turn. 

¶ She stands up for others and likes to make people 

happy. 

Sophie is an excellent candidate for this award. 
 

2019 Foundation Transition for 2018 

The Foundation students transition for 2019 continues this 
term. The dates are as follows: 

Monday 15th October-9-11am ï they need a snack. 

Monday 22nd October-9-11am ï they need a snack   

Monday 29th October- 9-1pm- they need snacks and lunch. 

Monday 12th November- full day- they need lunch, snacks 

Tuesday 11th December ï Moving up Day-full day- they need 
lunch snacks. 
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Hats are now          
compulsory for all     

students. 

Replacement hats are 
available at the office for 

$12  


